#### University of Montana

#### ScholarWorks at University of Montana

University of Montana News Releases, 1928, 1956-present

**University Relations** 

7-30-1971

### UM Foundation announces 1972 officers during summer meeting

University of Montana--Missoula. Office of University Relations

Follow this and additional works at: https://scholarworks.umt.edu/newsreleases

## Let us know how access to this document benefits you.

#### **Recommended Citation**

University of Montana--Missoula. Office of University Relations, "UM Foundation announces 1972 officers during summer meeting" (1971). *University of Montana News Releases, 1928, 1956-present.* 25213. https://scholarworks.umt.edu/newsreleases/25213

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the University Relations at ScholarWorks at University of Montana. It has been accepted for inclusion in University of Montana News Releases, 1928, 1956-present by an authorized administrator of ScholarWorks at University of Montana. For more information, please contact scholarworks@mso.umt.edu.



#### Information Services • University of Montana • Missoula, Montana 59801 • (406) 243-2522

IMMEDIATELY

gookin/jm
7-30-71
state + local

# UM FOUNDATION ANNOUNCES 1972 OFFICERS DURING SUMMER MEETING

MISSOULA --

The University of Montana Foundation has announced new officers for the 1972 calendar year during its annual summer meeting at the Lubrecht Experimental Forest, 30 miles northeast of Missoula.

Assuming office as president of the Foundation is Ian B. Davidson, president of D. A. Davidson & Co., Great Falls.

Davidson is a 1953 graduate of UM, where he received his bachelor's degree in business administration. From 1956-57 he returned to the UM campus as an instructor of finance.

Vice president of the Foundation is F. E. Burnet, who is vice president of Cominco Ltd., in <u>Vancouver</u>, B. C., <u>Can</u>.

George W. Martin, a <u>Seattle</u>, <u>Wash</u>. attorney, is the Foundation's new secretary, and Calvin L. Murphy, UM Business Manager, will continue as the Foundation's treasurer.

Presiding at the two-day meeting, which concluded today, was outgoing president James P. Lucas, <u>Miles City</u>, Speaker of the Montana House of Representatives.

###